January 27, 2004

Zoning Commission Meeting

Members present: John, Carlos, Steve, Scott and Renee

Meeting called to order by John.

Kevin O’Reilly stopped by to discuss the Land Use Plan to add an “Open Space Conservation District” spurred on by State’s farmland preservation. Dave Dietrich felt it more appropriate to zone that as open space conservation district. Bainbridge and Russell Townships currently have this. Mr. Dietrich has approached Huntsburg and Auburn regarding same.

The suggestion was not to place as many restrictions on as the sample of Russell Township. Minimum lot size for that would possibly be 40 acres. The road frontage issue has not yet been fully considered. Perhaps this can even be rear lot land.

The goal, according to Kevin is to get it added this year through the same process as the billboard amendment. The example of the lots purchased by Mr. Huffman with a theoretical golf-course use, if designated as an open space district would not require a use variance. A golf course could be listed as a permitted use for this district. If the course fails, the land remains open space district and would not enable small lot subdivision.

John brought up the issue of possibly putting flood plane land into this type of district and preserve an area (i.e. 200 feet) from water sources. Kevin stated that he thought Munson Township had this type of zoning.

Kevin stated that Dave Dietrich would like to see something on this hopefully within the next three months. Carlos asked if the example given “Passive Park District” is what we are supposed to call it. Kevin stated that the State currently calls it agricultural conservation zoning, but it can be called whatever you want. 

Kevin O’Reilly departed and the Commission began to discuss the proposed issue. John stated that the first thing he thought should be considered would be to contact the Park District and let them know what we are proposing.

Steve moved to approve the meeting minutes of November 25, 2003. Scott seconded. 

Motion adjourn by Steve. Seconded by Renee. Next meeting is February 24, 2004.

